Part 4

Questions 21–25

Read the text and questions below. For each question, mark the letter next to the correct answer **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

My Job at a Summer Camp, by Charlie Rose

Every year I work at a summer camp for kids and I really enjoy seeing the children do things they never thought they could do. Nearly all the kids know how to swim and play table-tennis before they come, but things like rock climbing are new experiences for most. Some of them are very nervous, but after a bit of encouragement, they agree to try and they all get to the top in the end, which makes them feel great.

The kids stay several weeks and some do miss home. You might expect it to be the really young ones who feel like that the most but it's actually the ten- to thirteen-year-olds. We don't let them use their mobile phones all the time. First we tell them they can phone home after lunch. Then when they ask again, usually after dinner, we say it's a bit too late to phone and suggest doing it the next day. Most children are fine in a couple of days and at the end of their stay, it's amazing how many come and thanks us because they have had a great time.

It's not just the children who get lonely. We get parents who are on the phone the whole time, asking how their child is getting on, which is quite unnecessary. Often their son or daughter will be busy, playing games or doing something else, so we have to tell parents to ring back another time.

Some kids arrive dressed in smart, designer, new clothes and they sometimes argue when we tell them to change into something they won't mind getting dirty, but before long they realise what we mean.

- 21 What is the writer trying to do in this text?
 - A describe how children make friends at a summer camp
 - **B** suggest how parents should choose a summer camp for children
 - C explain what it is like for children at a summer camp
 - D advise children how to behave at a summer camp
- 22 What does the writer say about rock climbing at the camp?
 - A Some children already know how to do it.
 - **B** Some children prefer to swim or play table-tennis.
 - **C** Some children refuse to take part.
 - **D** Some children find it more enjoyable than they expected to.

- 23 What surprises the writer about the children who stay at the camp?
 - **A** The youngest ones find it hard to be away from home.
 - **B** They complain if they cannot phone their parents.
 - **C** They miss meal times with their parents.
 - **D** They seem grateful for their experience here.
 - 24 What does the writer think about some parents?
 - A They should visit their children instead of phoning them.
 - **B** They don't need to keep on phoning the camp.
 - **C** They shouldn't allow their children to bring phones to camp.
 - **D** They need to be reminded to phone their children.
 - 25 Which postcard might a child at the camp send home?
 - A B B It's so unfair that everyone else can use their mobile phone, but they were right.
 - С

I've made some good friends but we're all bored because there isn't much to do here. D

I was really frightened every time we went rock climbing, so they let me do something else instead.